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1. Report O SB/5/04 containing the recom m endations arising from  the review  of the 

provision of grants in lieu of rent w as presented to the Executive at its m eeting held 

on 30th M arch 2004.  C onsideration of the Report w as deferred at that m eeting and 

the O verview  and Scrutiny Board w ere requested to consider w idening the scope 

of the review  to take account of the m atters raised at the m eeting. 

 

2. In order to progress the Review , the Panel invited the Executive M em bers for the 

Environm ent and Finance to m eet w ith it to discuss the concerns of the Executive.  

A further m eeting of the Panel w as then held in order for the Panel to determ ine 

how  it w ould w ish to progress the m atter. 

 

3. The Panel believe that it has m et the request of the Executive to draw  up a policy 

for determ ining the level of grant to be offered to organisations to offset the m arket 

rent of prem ises let to them  by the C ouncil.  It therefore confirm s its 

recom m endations to the Executive as set out in Report O SB/5/04. 

 

4. How ever, the Panel feel it w ould be inappropriate at the present tim e to continue 

w ith the additional review  agreed by the O verview  and Scrutiny Board of 

exam ining the processes and procedures in place to determ ine applications for 

grants across the Authority.  G iven this conclusion, the Panel w ould like to draw  to 

the attention of the Executive to a num ber of points w hich w ere raised during the 

review  but w hich w ere not included w ithin the report as they fell outside of the 

scope. 

 

5. There is a need to raise aw areness w ithin the com m unity of Torbay of the availability 

of grants from  a w ide range of non-C ouncil sources.  Aw areness could be raised by 

holding an open day or sem inar for voluntary and com m unity organisations. 

 

6. Further, if all C ouncil grants w ere to be adm inistered from  a single point w ithin the 

Authority, this w ould enable a know ledge base to be established so that, if the 

C ouncil w as not able to offer a grant in particular circum stances, the applicant 

could be signposted to other possible sources of funding. 

 

7. It is suggested that all applications for C ouncil grants should be determ ined by a 

sub-group of the Executive.  This w ould m ean that consideration could be given to 

the num ber of grants w hich organisations w ere receiving from  the C ouncil. 

 

8. O n a w ider point, the Panel feel that w hen the Executive asks the O verview  and 

Scrutiny Board to undertake policy developm ent w ork on its behalf, it should be 

clear about the objectives and the scope of the w ork. 

 

 


